
WBA BOARD MEMBER FIONA NOTLEY APPOINTED TO THE BOARD OF BASKETBALL WA 

 

The Willetton Basketball Association (WBA) wishes to advise members and key stakeholders that 

current elected board member Fiona Notley has recently advised WBA Board Chair Cam Tovey of her 

resignation from the Board at WBA after recently being appointed to the Board of Basketball 

Western Australia (BWA) in what was a vacant appointed director position.  

Fiona joined the WBA Board in 2018 after being an active contributor in several domestic basketball 

clubs within the WBA across a variety of roles. In her 3 ½ years on the Board, Fiona has had a 

significant impact mainly in providing governance and strategy leadership direction to the Board and 

Management of the WBA whilst also being an active and key contributor on several projects which 

have been undertaken by the association during her tenure on the WBA Board.  

"It has been a pleasure and honour to serve on the Willetton Basketball Association Board. While 

serving as a member of the Board, I have seen much growth and maturity in WBA, and I am truly 

satisfied and rewarded with the progress we have made. I look forward to watching WBA 

continue to grow and strengthen living its values of safe, welcoming and inclusive. I wish 

Willetton every success for the future and look forward to playing my part in delivering a positive 

social impact through basketball in Western Australia. GO TIGERS!" said Notley. 

The Board of the WBA would like to congratulate Fiona on her appointment to the Board of BWA 

and thank her for her voluntary service and the positive impact she has had within the WBA during 

her tenure on the board. 

 

“Fiona has had a profoundly positive impact on me personally, as well as our great club. Her 

selflessness and drive to continuously improve how we go about running WBA cannot be 

understated. Her legacy is remarkably strong, and I speak for the rest of the Board, past and present, 

when I thank her for the immense contribution and commitment over the past 3 ½ years. I wish her 

the best at BWA and know basketball in WA is in great hands with Fiona playing a key leadership 

role” said Board Chair Cam Tovey.  

 

The Board will commence a process for the replacement of Fiona’s role on the WBA board effective 

immediately. 

 

END  


